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Southern Poverty Law Center 
201 St. Charles Avenue 
Suite 2000   
New Orleans, LA 70170 
splcenter.org 

April 24, 2023 
 
 
 
 
Office for Civil Rights 
Dallas Office 
U.S. Department of Education 
Office for Civil Rights 
Renaissance Tower 
1201 Elm St., Suite 1000 
Dallas, TX 75270 
 

Sent via email: OCR.Dallas@ed.gov 
 
To whom it may concern:  
 
We write to you with an urgent request to exercise your authority pursuant to Title VI of the 1964 
Civil Rights Act (“Title VI”), to investigate and/or 

mailto:OCR.Dallas@ed.gov


https://www.jpschools.org/domain/1411
https://www.louisianabelieves.com/resources/library/student-attributes.
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Students Impacted by School Closures 
School Site  Total 

Enrollment  No. Black  % Black No. 
White  % White No. 

Hispanic 
% 

Hispanic 
Helen Cox  814 554 68% 75 9% 136 17% 
Mildred Harris  376 154 41% 52 14% 159 42% 
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the April 5, 2023 School Board Meeting; if such procedures exist, it is unclear whether the School 
Board and District complied with them.  
 
Today, on April 24, 2023, the Jefferson Parish School Board will vote on proposed changes to 
attendance zone maps to correspond with the school closures. To the best of counsel’s knowledge, 
the only public notice available on the school district’s website is in English.11 A copy of the 
agenda for the meeting is enclosed here. 
 
Conclusion 
 
The history of segregation of students in Jefferson Parish and the history of discrimination in the 
School Board’s and School District’s funding of schools, coupled with the new School Closure 
Plan that disproportionately impacts Black and Latino students, is gravely concerning to families 
and students in Jefferson Parish. So too is the School Board’s and School District’s failure to 
ensure transparency through appropriate language access for these proceedings. Accordingly, the 
Southern Poverty Law Center respectfully asks the Office for Civil Rights of the U.S. Department 
of Education to initiate a compliance review of the Jefferson Parish School Board and School 
District to determine whether its actions violate Title VI’s prohibitions against discrimination 
based on race and national origin. Additionally, the SPLC submits this letter as a complaint against 
the Jefferson Parish School Board and School District for the aforementioned violations of Title 
VI.   
 

https://www.jpschools.org/cms/lib/LA50000440/Centricity/Domain/130/JPSB%20Special%20Session%20Public%20Hearing%204.24.23.pdf
mailto:lauren.winkler@splcenter.org
mailto:ashley.dalton@splcenter.org
https://www.jpschools.org/cms/lib/LA50000440/Centricity/Domain/130/JPSB%20Special%20Session%20Public%20Hearing%204.24.23.pdf
https://www.jpschools.org/cms/lib/LA50000440/Centricity/Domain/130/JPSB%20Special%20Session%20Public%20Hearing%204.24.23.pdf

